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THE ROTARY CLUB of CAMPBELLTOWN (SA) Inc. 

 

Club NEWSLETTER -for Monday 4th July 2022 (Mtg 2589) & 11th July (Mtg 2590) 

Postal Address PO Box 438   Campbelltown SA 5074 

Secretary: 0412 236 503 (Frank Orlando) rcc9510secretary@gmail.com 

Club Email: campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au  Web: www.campbelltown.Rotaryclub.org.au 

Shed contact numbers: (To arrange Pickups ): 8337 3377.  

Bulletin Editor: Bruce Barnes – Phone 0407 724 699, email: editor20rcc@gmail.com  

Rotary International President: Jennifer Jones District Governor 9510: Paul Thomas AM (Kathryn)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are unable to perform your duties, PLEASE ARRANGE a SUBSTITUTE and advise 

your replacement to David Munro 0418 845 644 or eml davidmunro@icloud.com 

IF YOU ARE GOING TO BE DELAYED STARTING YOUR DUTIES, PLEASE ORGANISE A ROTARIAN 

TO DEPUTISE FOR YOU UNTIL YOU CAN GET THERE. 
2022-2023 BOARD OF DIRECTORS   ( A full List with Support Officers is found HERE )  

 

PRESIDENT                Michael McCabe  

VICE PRESIDENT                 Elizabeth Gagliardi 

PRESIDENT ELECT Jeff Neale 

IMM PAST PRESIDENT Stephany Martin 

SECRETARY  Ralph Holmes 

TREASURER  Dean Crook 

COMMUNITY SERVICE Elizabeth Gagliardi 

FUNDRAISING  Frank Augello 

INTERNATIONAL               Margaret Beare 

MEMBERSHIP                  Damian Leach 

FELLOWSHIP                Denise Dinham  

PUBLIC IMAGE                     Alyssa Morran 

VOCATIONAL SERVICE Jane Gascoigne  

YOUTH                    Kevin O’Neil 

  A List of Committee Members -is  Here     

 Remember RI wants your PI articles or photos –Please email to  RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com 

             

 

               DATE 

2022 

 

 

 

 

Mon 18th  

July 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham     

 

Mon 25th  

July 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham     

 

Mon 1st  

August 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham     
       Speaker Richard Smith   

 

Program 

CITY OF 

ADELAIDE 

CLIPPER 

CLUB 

ASSEMBLY 

COMMITTEE 

MEETINGS 

Chair Gus De Angelis PRES Michael 

McCabe 

 

Rotary 

Information 

   

Plaques & 

Fellowship 

Karen 

Alford/Alyssa 

Morran 

Jim Silvestri Frank Orlando 

Cashier 1 Reg Bennett Linda Howsam Karen Robinson 

Cashier 2 Dean Fleming 

 

Stephany Martin Babu  

Steward 1 Babu Kanagasabai Aaron Stobie Don Marcoionni 

Steward 2 

 

John Schubert Frank Orlando Garth Holmes 

Raffle Don Marcoionni Tony Eddowes Stan McPhee 

TIME 6:00 for 6:30 PM 6:00 for 6:30 PM 6:00 for 6:30 PM 

mailto:rcc9510secretary@gmail.com
mailto:campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.campbelltown.rotaryclub.org.au/
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200628-2501-Changeover/editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/jennifer-jones-imagines-rotary-fulfilling-big-dreams
https://rotary9510.org/page/district-governor-22-23
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/83e7eb1b-e358-4f57-aff6-259e8b4a374f/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/b95afbf4-00a0-4a41-bb28-586ee0d9f7d5/1/
https://www.rotary.org/en/2018-19-rotary-president-selected
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Meeting 2589 – 4th July 2022  

 
After Sgt Margaret’s invocation & 

loyal toast President Michael 

McCabe welcomed everyone to this 

his 1st meeting of his Rotary Year as President. Michael apologised for the last-minute changes last week at the 

Changeover when initial plans were disrupted due to covid. Secretary Ralph, DG Jeff Neale and Michael were 

unable to attend due to isolating with covid but thanks to Zoom, could join in from home and be part of it. 

Michael is the first President in the Club to be inducted vide Zoom! “The good news is that we all have 

recovered.” Michael reported that both Jacquie and he represented the Club yesterday, on their first day out 

of isolation, at a nonprofit function in Whitmore Square with the RC of Magill Sunrise. 

• Secretary Ralph Holmes spoke on some Club matters and a couple of resignations from long standing 

member Bruce Davis and Veronica Dottore who is a carer for her 

husband. We sincerely thank them for their contribution as members and 

dedicated service to the Club. 

The Gold Pot for this year is to go to the Mary Potter Foundation. 

Tonight, is Committee night 

 

•  Ralph Holmes “Behind the Badge talk II”-then completed 

another chapter in his behind the badge talk that he initially did some 

years ago. His talk covered a topical year that was momentous in his life -

1994. Ralph spoke from the heart, on the events that were a Rubicon for 

him, his colleagues and family. 

Pic : Ralph Holmes with President Michael  

 
Meeting 2590 – 11h July 2022  

 
After Sgt Margaret’s invocation & loyal toast President Michael McCabe welcomed members and guests 

to meeting 2590. 

• Secretary Ralph had some announcement. 

 

• Vince Belperio announced Community Connections will be held this Wed from 10:30am to 12:00 pm  

(See Flyer) You are all welcome to come along and see what we do. 

 
            Garth Holmes introduced Jennifer Atisson (nee Waiwo) from Vanuatu 

 

 

It was great to see Jennifer return to our club at this week’s meeting. Jennifer was sponsored by The 

Campbelltown Rotary Club during 1990 to attend Charles Campbell High School.  

 

      Geoff Thorpe who recently passed away, was a Past President of our Club. When he retired in 1989 

as a High school Principal, he volunteered with his wife Judy to teach in at Matabulu College in Vanuatu 

for 12 months. Geoff returned with glowing reports about one student, Jennifer Waiwo, with a 

recommendation that the club sponsor her to attend school in Adelaide which the club agreed to sponsor 

her for year 11 during 1990. Peter Allen was president for this year.  

 

    Jennifer lived with the families of our Rotary Club which included the Thorpe’s, Matheson, Neale’s, 

and Holmes families. 

 During her stay Jennifer was involved in youth activities at the Campbelltown Uniting church. 
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On her return to Vanuatu Jennifer became a teacher then a 

School Principal and recently wrote the Primary School 

curriculum for schools in Vanuatu 

 

Jennifer has remained in contact with all the friends she 

made in Australia. Several Rotarians and friends she made 

whilst in Australia have also visited Jennifer in Vanuatu.   

                                                 

Jennifer intended attending Geoff’s funeral but because of 

the Virus couldn’t attend. She decided to visit for a memorial 

service for Geoff instead. 

 

Jennifer thanked Garth and the Club for sponsoring her all 

those years ago in 1990. It had a big positive impact on her life. 

She then gave a presentation as below: - 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pictured above is Pres Michael, Peter Allan who was 

Pres in 1990, Jennifer and Garth Holmes. 

 

Pictured right is a happy group photo of some of 

those in the Club who were on the Board when they 

sponsored Jennifer way back in 1990. 
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Behind the Badge - Dr Dora Iuliano 

 
Chair Jane Gascoigne introduced fellow Rotarian Dr Dora Iuliano 

 

Dr Dora Iuliano is a passionate life-long learner, educator and leader. 

 

She has worked for the S.A. Department for Education at various public primary schools and at head 

office, since 1980.  

 

She is currently the Principal at Rose Park Primary, an International Baccalaureate School.  

 

Her first teaching appointment was at St. Morris Primary School, where one of her earliest 

achievements in education was introducing Italian language and culture into the state curriculum.  

 

In the 1990s, at Blair Athol and at Ardtornish Primary Schools, she balanced the dual roles of teacher 

and Literacy Co-ordinator. 

 

From 2000, she continued in leadership roles at Tea Tree Gully Primary School - in Literacy, 

Numeracy, Technologies, Science, Teacher Librarian, Deputy and shared Principalship. 

 

During this period, Dora was accredited as an Advanced Skilled teacher, which later saw her 

assessing other highly accomplished and lead teachers, state-wide. 

 

In 2012 Dora was appointed as Deputy Principal at East Adelaide School, and from 2016 won 

Principalship at Thorndon Park Primary School, before becoming the Principal at Rose Park in 2021.  

 

Dora holds: 

a Bachelor of Education; 

Graduate Diplomas in Languages and Educational Computing; 

Master of Education; and a  

Doctorate of Education.  

She loves travelling both in Australia and internationally, skiing at home and abroad, watching action 

movies, dancing, and catching up with friends and family.  

 

 Dora thanked Jane and said her Dad would have loved that she had joined Rotary , as 

he was very community minded and was involved with Lions , The Italian Club and sporting 

Clunbs most of his life.Her father immigrated as a young man to Australia in 1927 and settled in Newton 

working in the market gardens before starting a family and getting a block of his own. 

His motto was “you get back what you give.”  

Why Rotary ? Well it all began with Kevin O’Neil ,  invited her to Immediate Past President’s Stephany 

Changeover and was very impressed on the day and the message of Rotary “Serve to Change Lives.” 

Her passion is to instill Hope ad pathways through Education & being actively involved in the Community. 

She also really enyoyed last  April’s  District Conference. 

Dora then did a great presentation of her background ,growing up  in 

Newton - some of the slides are shown below 
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Pics aboveft : President Michael, Dr Dora Iuliano and Chair Jane Gascoigne  

Pic above right :  Dora  with her family after her behind the badge talk. 

 

 
 FINES (Contact acting Sgt Margaret Beare  margaretbeare54@gmail.com  0418 830 343) 

 2589: Those who attended the Changeover last week on Zoom ; Wimbelton watchers; Tour de 

France watchers; Geoff Brett playing golf at St Andrews and Royal Aberdeen ;the 3 amigos Kevin  

Hill, Kevin Parken & Kevin O’Neil ;Brett Coombs has a new haircut; Garth picked up Gus’s phone 

and walked away; Heather telling Benny when he had covid not to talk on the phone otherwise he will pass 

it on ; Susan Harris getting a PHF at the Changeover . 

2590: This day Wimbledon began in 1877-tennis fans; Port Power supporters; Rugby -Brisbane Bronco’s; 

Essendon supporters; Aaron NO red hair! 

 
 

mailto:margaretbeare54@gmail.com
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• Welfare officer’s Report- (Please contact Peter Rumbelow on 0402 844 304 or peter@rumbelow.net )     

 

The following members of our Rotary Community have recently been isolated with Covid infections. If 

there are others who should be recognized I apologize as I have not been advised. - . Benny and Heather 

Bosman, Michael McCabe, PDG Jeff Neale, Dean Fleming, John and Gwenda Schubert, Dean and Sue 

Crook, Steph Martin and Alexa Leach (Damian expects to succumb as he travelled to and from the DG 

Changeover with Steph and Alexa). I believe that Susan Harris and Babu and Sue Kanagasabai are the 

latest additions. 

Bill Allan’s heart surgeon requires assurance the his lung infection is clear  before he repairs/replaces the 

faulty valve. We wish him well. 

Jim Beare is recovering at home following open heart surgery. He is progressing well and exercising as 

directed but has lost significant weight which is of some concern. 

Lou Dimech has bad and not so bad days but is always happy to have a chat. We admire his spirit. 

John Bennett rang me to advise that Dorothy has been hospitalized. Evidently her body has reacted to the 

stress she is experiencing, and she requires rest and healing. His daughter is supporting him, and another 

daughter and a niece are coming from Queensland to care for him. 

Mal Hansen is having a cataract removed on 5th July. We wish him a successful result. 

It was good to see Jim Silvestri at the meeting following his recovery from heart surgery. 

Peter Rumbelow 

   For all those who are unwell, under treatment or convalescing and are mentioned in this column your 

Rotary family are thinking of you and your loved ones as your welfare and health are of concern to 

us all. May you get better soon. 

 

 
G’day Possums–this is your page. Remember “If it is to be- it is up to me.” Val & Mal’s motto 

 

   Too Wit t’ Woo’s -Suggestion for the week 

o Make it a habit to do nice things for people who’ll never 

find out. 

o Sing in a Choir 

 

RCC Jigsaw Puzzles  
 
You must arrange all the pieces to match the picture. (35 pieces) in the 

bottom LH cnr. 

(You can select the ghost button if you need to cheat)    

 

 Note the time it takes so you can get bragging rights.  Happy Puzzlerling! 

 (You can do it on any device)   

   To play, click on the links below. (Which is provided by https://www.jigsawplanet.com/ ) 

 

This Weeks Puzzle – the 3 Amigo’s – Puzzle is HERE  

 

• Bush Line Dancing with Bushranger Bob and the East 

Nyngan Two     Link is  HERE  

 

•  

 

Putt Putt Boats or POP POP Boats  HERE  

 

 

 

 

 

 

file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210906-2554-RI/peter@rumbelow.net
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=2d663665d767
https://youtu.be/qHqzjQty7aY
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pop_pop_boat
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    A link to the District Website is 

HERE  

 

 
 

• You can find a  direct link to the Rotary Club of Campbelltown's  Salvation Army Digital Doorknock Appeal 

here   https://digitaldoorknock.salvationarmy.org.au/rotaryclubofcampbelltown 

You can follow this link to make a donation for the Red Shield Appeal via the Club's page! Woohoo!   

You login details are your email address and the password is RCC2022! - you may have also received an automatically 

generated email welcoming you to the 2022 Digital Doorknock!  

  

Thank you so much again for your support. I really appreciate the opportunity to 

partner together to serve to change lives in our community!  

Aaron Stobie (Captain)  Corps Officer / Team Leader North East Salvos 

 < Screen Capture as of Saturday 16 July  22 

Only $340 Raised from $1000 Goal. 

 Let’s get there ! ( Editor)  

 

 
• Those that attended the recent District Conference and heard Ian 

Henschke, chief advocate for National Seniors, will recall his passionate 

presentation on Seniors in Australia. (Website HERE) 

 At the conference, Ian offered all attendees a 50% discount off of membership 

of National Seniors. He has since contacted me to extend this offer to all 

Rotarians and partners in District 9510 and attached is an application form 

which provides for the 50% discount.  

Vide DG  Jeff Neale (Jenny)   A link to the discounted membership form is HERE   
 

• The Rotary Foundation- Information about donating to Rotary’s own charity here. 

This link on our district website will show you how to make that Rotary Foundation contribution. 
It’s a good page with lots of information and links to explain…. 
What the foundation is. WHY we should make it our charity of choice and (or one of) and HOW to do it. 
https://rotary9510.org/page/the-rotary-foundation  
And here is the Australian Rotary Foundation website 
https://www.rotaryfoundationaustralia.org.au 
With its DONATE button 
https://www.rotaryfoundationaustralia.org.au/action/donate 

(Courtesy of Margaret Northcote) 

 
• Club History- for copies of any club photos/info please provide the secretary with a USB greater than 12GB together 

with a Gold Pot donation and he will happily copy them for you. 

   

• Many of you would be aware of the Rotary Club of Mawson Lakes Project Celebrating Women in Rotary (District 

9510).  

We have documented the stories and views of a number of women who have been associated with Districts 9520, 9500 and 

9510.  It makes an interesting and uplifting read about Rotarians and Rotaractors and we hope you take the time to read the 

document. 

 You can read a flipbook version on District 9510 website .Link   
 You can also pre order a printed version- please do this by July 31 to help us determine the number of copies needed. 

 Any queries please contact me on 0407714505Margaret Farr 

President Rotary Club of Mawson Lakes Inc 

margfarr@bigpond.com 0407714505 
 

 (RCC Editor: Check out p115-118 for an article on RCC members Margaret Northcote and p160-162 Elizabeth Gardner- 

also p182-183 on their views on the Future of Rotary- Go RCC) 

 

• Can you help out at the Shed ? or  Have a few hours to spare ?  If you can please contact Ralph  Holmes . He would love 

to have some more helpers for  pickups and especially with meeting buyers at the Shed after digital sales. This is not difficult, 

https://rotary9510.org/
https://digitaldoorknock.salvationarmy.org.au/rotaryclubofcampbelltown
https://nationalseniors.com.au/members?gclid=Cj0KCQjwm6KUBhC3ARIsACIwxBgalZlOaXxEp8IT7mI2kaylKr_EoIPJfGDAwVpswC5ClQxyInWUbqkaAvZ3EALw_wcB
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/ecefcc87-89a2-4afd-93ef-5a6f60557c4b/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/4d034039-8e94-4bf6-ae83-3d0850aa2d0c/1/
https://rotary9510.org/page/the-rotary-foundation
https://www.rotaryfoundationaustralia.org.au/
https://www.rotaryfoundationaustralia.org.au/action/donate
https://rotary9510.org/sitepage/celebrating-women-in-rotary
mailto:margfarr@bigpond.com
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but you need to be on call at a designated time to meet and greet buyers as required. If you can spare a day a week either 

Monday, Wednesday ,Thursday or Friday . Ralph can then  draft up a roster to share the duties.  

 
• Rotarian Rob McLennan from the RC of Adelaide Light is a Wednesday Magazine announcer on 

88.7 Coast FM (A Community Radio Station), & together with Fiona Biedermann RC Seaford & PR 

officer for D9510 & other guests, present a monthly ROTARY RADIO SEGMENT. Please tune in! Link 

Here 

 

• Please visit and explore the Club’s Website (Club Runner) here. https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/   Once you logon 

you can check that your personal information is correct, and you can easily update it. The site is a great resource & 

promotion tool for all Club & Rotary Information. If you are not sure of your login name or password, please contact Alyssa 

Morran our PR Director 

 

• Club Wine for sale-Please contact Frank Augello 0432 432 025 

• Vocational Committee always seeking nominations for Pride of Workmanship and Business Excellence Awards. Please 

contact Jane Gascoigne. 

 
  

 

 

 

• Campbelltown City Council Website is HERE   

 

o  The latest Campbelltown Council’s Campbelltalk   

Morialta Rotary Community Workshop 

 

Link is Here > https://youtu.be/3II1PARQVvA?t=1 

 

• Love Campbelltown Face Book site is HERE  

 
Rotary Diary Dates & Notices 

 
 

• Every Tuesday at the Shed:  A great social event for all members and partners and the 

backbone of our fundraising. Note Shed sales are the last Saturday of the month. 

 

• The Community Connections Café -Campbelltown Memorial Oval -2nd & 4th Wednesday 

of each month-10:30am-1pm (run by volunteers from the Club and Council)  

Contact Elizabeth Gagliardi- 0403 602 999. See Flyer.  

 

• The Repair Café - Every 2nd Sunday of the Month-Campbelltown Memorial Oval- 9:30am-2pm  

See Flyer  

 

• Friday 22nd July-Nominations for the Police Officer of the year award close -More Info HERE  

 

• Wives Club/Partners night: Monday 1st August 2022 at 6:30pm Café Settebello 84 

Newton Rd, Campbelltown. Please RSVP Jacquie McCabe mailto: jctmccabe@gmail.com 

or 0400 082 668 by 28 July 2022 

 

• Tuesday 30 August -2022 Services Club Dinner -6pm for 6:30pm start Campbelltown Function 

Centre 172 Montacute Rd ,Rostrevor ( behind Council) $45 ahead for 3 course meal and drinks. 

 RSVP by Wednesday 10August to Michael McCabe with dietary requirements etc 0431 830 488 

mailto:michaeldmcc56@gmail.com 

 

 

http://www.coastfm.com.au/
https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/council
https://youtu.be/ia1AW6jTXBU
https://youtu.be/ia1AW6jTXBU
https://www.facebook.com/groups/LOVECampbelltown/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/b497aed2-68c9-4d7c-8e4a-dce34bf6423c/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/7dbda25a-f33d-4f16-8be0-4419dbef92a3/1/
https://www.unleyrotary.org.au/
mailto:%20jctmccabe@gmail.com
mailto:michaeldmcc56@gmail.com
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• Sunday 23 October 2022- Classics on the Park No.3 - beneficiaries to be three local CFS Brigades 

Athelstone, Norton Summit/Ashton & Montacute.  

 

• 27-31 May 2023-Rotary International Convention & District 

Conference  As outgoing DG, Jeff next year will be involved with 

assisting with booking accommodation at the next District Conference 

which is to be linked conjointly with the 2023 Rotary International 

Convention. More ls to follow. If you are thinking of going to either 

or both, please think about securing your accommodation soon.   

https://convention.rotary.org/en/melbourne 

 

 
 

Meeting Stats 

 (Gold Pot -The Mary Potter Foundation)   

 

Mtg  

No 

Date 
 

Attendance 

 

Gold Pot: 

 

Raffle: 

 

Sergeant: 

 

2589 4 July 76% $40.15 $72 $54 

2590 11 July   $35.70 $46 $28.05 

   President’s Thought for the week    

 

2589: Your imagination is everything. It is the 

preview of life’s coming attractions.    Albert 

Einstein 

 

2590: Never give up on a dream just because of 

the time it will take to accomplish it. The time will 

pass anyway.   Earl Nightingale

 
Editor’s Corner :Any errors, omissions, missing links, or if 

not receiving emailed newsletter please let me know. If 

anyone has any contributions to make to the newsletter, 

please catch up on meeting night or email me with your 

content. Electronic format is preferred whenever possible 

please, as it saves retyping.Rotary E clubs Link Here . 

 
 
 

     

 

 

  

https://convention.rotary.org/en/melbourne
https://www.marypotter.org.au/
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/e-club-list/
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